
BDR 23-1077
AB 383

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 30, 2017
Agency Submitting: Department of Motor Vehicles, Management Services and Programs Division

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

BDR 23-1077 requires peace officers to be trained in the constitutional and lawful use of force as a condition of 
certification by the Peace Officers Standards and Training (POST) Commission.  This bill becomes effective as of 
October 1, 2017.

This will not have an impact on the Department of Motor Vehicles. The Compliance Enforcement Division (CED) is the 
regulatory unit of the Department.  CED is responsible for auditing, monitoring, inspecting and providing investigative 
services to internal/external entities related to DMV core programs. CED currently has thirty (30) sworn peace officers 
that conduct investigations and receive POST certification. CED anticipates designating one member of staff to receive 
"Train the Trainer" instruction on constitutional and lawful use of force methods through an external group whose 
courses of instruction are eligible for POST-certification. This Trainer will develop a training program for incorporation 
into the normal ongoing courses provided to CED officers.  The Department anticipates that the cost for staff to receive 
this initial training will be less than $1,500.00 and will be absorbed by the Division’s budget.
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Title Administrator

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Wednesday, March 22, 2017

The agency's response appears reasonable.
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FN 7561


	Fiscal Notes
	FN 7561
	Fiscal Amount



